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FROM: Jeremy Spitz, Policy and Government Affairs 
 
DATE:  March 14, 2025 
 
SUBJECT: [Agreement Amendment - Moffatt & Nichol-AGS JV - 

PRO.0092, Engineering Services for South Ocean Beach 
Coastal Erosion and Wastewater Infrastructure Protection – 
Not to Exceed $12,750,000] 

 
 
Please see attached a proposed Resolution approving and authorizing the General Manager of 
the San Francisco Public Utilities Commission to execute Amendment No. 3 to Contract No. 
PRO.0092, Engineering Services for South Ocean Beach Coastal Erosion and Wastewater 
Infrastructure Protection, with Moffatt & Nichol-AGS Joint Venture, increasing the contract 
amount by $7,000,000 for a new total contract amount of $12,750,000 and increasing the 
contract duration by six years, staring September 26, 2018 through September 25, 2033, for a 
new total contract duration of up to 15 years, to continue providing engineering design and 
support services for the Ocean Beach Climate Change Adaptation Project, pursuant to Section 
9.118 of the San Francisco Charter. 
 
The following is a list of accompanying documents: 
• Proposed Resolution (Word Doc Version) 
• SFPUC Resolution No. 25-0047 (PDF Version) 
• PRO.0092 Draft Amendment No. 3 (Word Doc Version) 
• SFPUC Resolution No. 18-0128 (PDF Version) 
• SFPUC Resolution No. 21-0056 (PDF Version) 
• SFPUC Resolution No. 23-0190 (PDF Version) 
• PRO.0092 Executed Agreement (PDF Version) 
• PRO.0092 Executed Amendment No. 1 (PDF Version) 
• PRO.0092 Executed Amendment No. 2(PDF Version) 
• Form 126 (PDF Version) 
• Ocean Beach Mitigation Monitoring and Reporting Program (PDF Version) 
• Planning Commission Motion No. 21398 (PDF Version) 
 
Please contact Jeremy Spitz at jspitz@sfwater.org if you need any additional 
information on these items.  
 
 


